February 27, 2018
Finance and Warrant Committee

[bookmark: _GoBack]Kevin Preston, David Roberts, Kevin Hughes, Cecilia Emery Butler, Susan Fay, Marty Lindemann, and Sue Carney present.

The meeting began at 6:35.  Mr. Preston opened the floor for public comment.  There was none.

Mr. Aitken, head of the Department of Veteran’s Services, presented his reserve fund transfer request.  He requested a transfer of $56,000 be appropriated to Veteran’s Benefits to cover unforeseen costs.  Specifically, this covers state-mandated benefits for veterans, including medical reimbursement and fuel assistance.  

Mr. Preston asked how much of this cost is reimbursed by the state.  Mr. Aitken answered 75%.

Mr. Roberts asked approximately how many beneficiaries our Veteran’s Services department affects.  Mr. Aitken estimated 23.  

Ms. Carney noted that this is an increase from $125,000 to 181,000.  She asked Mr. Aitken if his budget has ever been this high.  He explained that it typically starts at $125,000 but has grown this high through transfers in the past.  He plans to ask for a higher baseline budget next year to avoid 

Mr. Lindemann motioned to appropriate $56,000 from the reserve fund to the Veteran’s Benefits budget.  Mr. Hughes seconded.  It was voted 7-0.

Mr. Preston noted that some of the benchmarking data packets the committee received may have been incomplete.  He gave the committee the opportunity to ask for any clarification they required.

Mr. Lindemann asked Mr. Preston how he planned to manage both the upcoming budget cycle and the incoming benchmarking data.  Mr. Preston answered that he hopes to use this data to supplement their consideration of the budgeting process.

Mr. Preston noted that some of the benchmarking data packets are missing several even-numbered pages.

Mr. Hughes asked for clarification on the line item “PP Parcels.”  Ms. Terkelsen answered that PP is short for personal property, and relates to personal property assessment.  Mr. Kern clarified that buildings are not PP, and inventory for a store is not PP, but the holdings used by the businesses like computers and furniture are PP.  

Ms. Carney stated that she came into the benchmarking process most interested in staffing levels and salary levels.  She said that she feels some of the departmental reports are exceptional and others seem to only produce the bare minimum of data.  She expressed disappointment with salary information for some of the departments.

Mr. Preston accepted responsibility for some of this data being lacking.  He explained that in personal conversations with Ms. Terkelsen, he had asked that they prioritize certain major departments.s

Mr. Kern mentioned that there was an opt-in resource some years ago that gathered statewide salary information.  Lately, it has fallen out of popularity but may still serve as a useful resource for the Committee.

Mr. Lindemann noted that other towns should stand to benefit from our continued benchmarking efforts.  Mr. Kern noted that other towns were not too enthusiastic about our project, and that we may want to be judicious in managing the requests we make with other towns.

Mr. Preston asked if the department heads had provided any feedback about the benchmarking process.  Mr. Kern answered that they haven’t received much feedback about the process yet, but what feedback he has received from some departments has been positive and interested in the outcome.  

Mr. Lindemann mentioned that he learned Dedham has a 20% lower headcount for snow removal but undertakes more snow removal than our neighboring towns.  He does not feel that every aspect of the benchmarking process is necessarily negative.

Ms. Carney asked about the Treasury Collector, Town Management, and other departments that did not submit any benchmarking comparison data.  She also expressed dissatisfaction with the youth commission data.

Mr. Kern pointed out the Youth Commission is like the Endicott estate in that there is not a great point of comparison for either of the groups.  A lot of the Youth Commission funds come from fundraising undertaken by the director of the Youth Commission.  Ms. Terkelsen solicited specific requests for data that the director of the Youth Commission could provide.

Mr. Roberts asked if they received data on the employee split for medical benefits.  Mr. Preston noted that he asked them to prioritize dollars spent by the towns, not the difference in the percentage split.  Mr. Kern noted that if you divide the total cost by the number of participants, you can get the relevant data you need.

Mr. Kern explained that he did not submit the benchmarking data for the Town Managers office because he did not feel the comparable criteria were of much use to the Finance and Warrant Committee.  He noted that the data he thinks they might want to look at is data that is already available, such as town size, salary, and number of employees.  Because he has limited opportunities to request information from other towns, he did not want to make unhelpful requests.

Ms. Terkelsen requested specific data points that the committee wanted for departments that have not yet submitted their information.  Ms. Carney asked why all of the departments have not responded with benchmarking data.

Mr. Lindemann noted that his preferred question for gathering concise information about a department is “What do you brag about when you talk about your department?”  He stated that in the case of the Endicott estate, which does not really have comparable towns, he is interested in their self-comparison.  In the case of the Youth Commission, he is interested in having Mr. Blaney select a limited group of the most important programs he undertakes and try to figure out how other towns attempt to address those issues.  

Mr. Preston asked if any other members of the committee had requests or concerns with key data that is missing from the benchmarking packet.  

Ms. Terkelsen asked if the committee would put forth any requests for data that they would like to have, so that department can prepare in time for the budget hearings.

Mr. Preston suggested that the committee would like to hear from every department.  The committee agreed.

With no further comment on benchmarking, Mr. Preston took the opportunity to bring up some new business.  He suggested that it may be worthwhile to post minutes that have not yet be approved in order to get the minutes in front of the public ahead of time.

The committee discussed the issue of having the minutes available to the public as soon as possible.

Ms. Carney noted that the information being put into minutes has been increasing as of late.  Mr. Hughes and Ms. Emery Butler discussed the by-law that allows citizens to obtain a draft copy of open meeting minutes.

Mr. Preston asked if the committee had access to the capital expenditure committee’s recommendations.  Ms. Baker answered that they would have it in time for the budget hearing.

Ms. Terkelsen provided the committee with information on how to interpret the budget information they had received in their binders.

Mr. Hughes asked what “AWA” stood for in the facilities budget.  Nobody present was aware of what it stood for.

Ms. Fay asked for further clarification on what category each budget item fell into.  Ms. Terkelsen provided it.

Mr. Lindemann expressed his gratitude to Ms. Terkelsen for preparing the budget binders.  

Mr. Preston asked for any further business.  There was none.

Mr. Lindemann motioned to adjourn, Ms. Emery Butler seconded, it was voted 7-0.

 

  
